
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

165 (T) of  2025 

Issued by Cairns Maritime Region on 27 April 2025 

Area:             Weipa pilotage area

Locality: Weipa Channel and Harbour

Activity: Metocean Equipment Maintenance

Mariners are advised that:  
 
AMS Group will be undertaking Metocean equipment maintenance for the North Queensland Bulk 
Ports in Weipa, on Tuesday 29 April 2025 and Wednesday 30 April 2025. 
 
During this time, they will be accessing Beacon SC2, Beacon SC24, and Lorim Point Dolphin - H wharf. 
 
Crane Barge Idamary will be used in conjunction with workboats, Duke and Margaret.  
 
Mariners are to navigate with caution.
 
 

Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: Aus 4, 301 
 

 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Cairns Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4052 7400  Email: vtscairns@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Cairns) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


